

ST. STANISLAUS CATHOLIC CHURCH March 31, 2024

Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord

Monsignor David Cox, Pastor

msgrdavidcox@gmail.com

Phone: (573) 636-4925 Web Address: www.Ststanislaus.net

BAPTISM: Contact Monsignor Cox regarding preparation sessions and scheduling

PENANCE: Saturday 4:30-5:00 p.m. or by appointment

MARRIAGE: Contact Monsignor at least six months in advance for preparation and scheduling

MASS INTENTIONS: April 1 thru April 7

Monday:	8:00 a.m.	†	Gladys Schumacher
Tuesday:	5:30 p.m.		Living & Deceased Members
			of the Tony & Virginia Taube
			Family
Wednesday:	8:00 a.m.	†	Shirley Stockman
Thursday:	8:00 a.m.	†	Marcia Ann Bisges and
			Grandparents
Friday:	8:00 a.m.		Living & Deceased Members
			of the Clem & Frances
			VanLoo Family
Saturday:	8:00 a.m.	†	Dorothy Huhn
	5:30 p.m.	†	Cletus & Ella Heckman
Sunday:	7:30 a.m.		Living & Deceased Members
			of the Ladies Sodality

10:30 a.m. † Albert Wolken

The Mass for The People of the Parish is being offered on Sunday, April 7 at St. Margaret Parish at 9:00 a.m.

Thank you from the Family of Marvin Lueckenotte

We would like to thank the St. Stanislaus family for all the prayers, thoughts, and support given to us during this very difficult time. The love, compassion, and kindness were truly appreciated. We want to give a special thank you to Monsignor Cox, Father James Fender, Father David Viet, the servers, to Connie Andrews and Dianne Bisges for the beautiful music, and for the funeral luncheon team and everyone who provided food for the meal. Marvin was very proud to be a member of St. Stanislaus and enjoyed all the friendships he made throughout the years.

Perpetual Adoration Open Holy Hour

Wednesday morning 1 am - 2 am
Please call Donna at (573) 680-1470 if you are interested
in joining our Chapel program.

Bishop McKnight's April Prayer Intention for our Local Church

For a greater awareness of and respect for our common home in building an authentic human ecology: May we be good stewards of the gift of creation in defending all human life.

Easter Special Collection

As we celebrate Easter, our parish is taking part in the diocesan Easter Special Collection for the benefit of retired priests and religious. Please prayerfully reflect and consider making this a part of your giving this Easter. Thank you for your generosity.

Faith-Food-Fellowship

Join us for Faith-Food-Fellowship on <u>Tuesday, April 2</u> after 5:30 pm Mass in the Parish Center. We hope that you will join us for Mass, good food and growing relationships with other people from our parish community.

Over 50 Club Meeting

The next meeting of the Over 50 Club will be held on <u>Friday</u>, <u>April 19</u> in the Parish Center. We will begin praying the Rosary at 11 am, followed by a carry-in luncheon, bingo, cards and 50/50 drawing. Please make plans to attend.

First Saturday Devotion

Will be on Saturday, April 6 with Confessions at 7:00 am, the Rosary will begin at 7:40 am and Mass will begin at 8:00 am. Meditation will follow Mass. All are welcome to join us.

Ladies Sodality Meeting

The Ladies Sodality will be praying together at the 7:30 am Mass, **Sunday**, **April 7**. They will have a carry-in brunch and meeting in the Parish Center following Mass. All ladies of the parish are welcome.

Women Ministry

Our Women Ministry has started meeting every Wednesday. Please join us on Wednesday, April 3 from 8:30 am - 10:30 am in the Parish Center. Everyone is welcome, bring a friend - bring your craft items to work on or learn something new. Enjoy wonderful conversation with everyone while having fun and helping each other. If you have any questions, please contact Mary Kay Hoelscher at 573-230-6227.

St. Stanislaus School

Spring has sprung! The weather might not be as springy as we would like, but the flowers and trees are blooming. The trees around school and church are absolutely beautiful. Enjoy your extended weekend and the nice weather! I wish you and your family a happy Easter filled with hope, love, and peace.

Healing Mass: Thank you to everyone who helped make the Healing Mass possible for our parishioners and community members! We are grateful to have had such a wonderful turnout.

Solar Eclipse: The next solar eclipse to be visible in the United States is on Monday, April 8th. While we won't get to experience a total eclipse, it will be close. Your child should have received a permission slip/liability waiver to participate in the viewing of the solar eclipse. Sign and return it to their homeroom teacher if you would like your child to participate. We will be providing approved 2024 CE and ISO certified eclipse glasses. Please discuss with your child the importance of wearing eclipse glasses during this experience. Let's pray for a clear day of viewing!

Shorts: Students can wear shorts again on Tuesday, April 2nd. This is a great time to check sizes and length of shorts (uniform and dress down) for your child. All shorts need to be finger-tip in length.

FACTS: Please log into your FACTS Family Portal account to make sure your child's lunch accounts are up to date.

Counselor: Mrs. Rehmert has been given an opportunity to work as a clinical therapist for teens at the end of May. We thank Mrs. Rehmert for her hard work and dedication to our school! We will miss her but also wish her the best of luck with her new career.

Registration: Registration is still open for PreK through 8th grade for the 2024-2025 school year. Please contact the office for more information.

Many blessings, Mrs. Forbis

Pickleball

Come Join the Fun! Pickleball at the St. Stanislaus Pickleball Courts open play for adults is back on Thursdays in March and April from 5:15 until dusk. Contact Karen Douglas with any questions at 573-694-6700. Free lessons upon request.

Save the Date - Totus Tuus

Totus Tuus is a fun summer catechetical program for youth entering grades 1-12 in Fall of 2024. Totus Tuus employee teams of young adults who are on fire for their faith to travel to parishes throughout the diocese putting on this week-long program that includes prayer and the sacraments, catechesis classes, personal testimonies, games, silly songs and skits, water day, and plenty of other fun! This program came to our parish for the first time in the summer of 2023, and got great feedback from the youth! Totus Tuus will be coming to St Stanislaus Parish again this summer during the week of **June 23-28**. Mark your calendars as you won't want to miss this fun and faith-filled week!

<u>Prayer Hotline:</u> Contact Kay Stockman at (573) 536-8777 or Karen Schenewerk at 635-3943 for prayer line requests or to be added to the prayer line.

St. Stanislaus Archery

Last weekend, our St. Stanislaus Archery team competed in the 2024 MONASP State Championships. We are proud to say that we qualified every single archer and had a very impressive showing. Our Elementary (grades 4-5) team finished 4^{th} in the state in 3D. Our Middle school (grades 6-8) team finished 12^{th} in Bullseye and 13^{th} in 3D. Individually, Paxton Thuli finished 2^{nd} in bullseye, Easton Barbour finished 4^{th} in 3D and 8^{th} in Bullseye, while Henry Markway finished 9^{th} in 3D. Congratulations to those archers and all others who competed for us.

There are no divisions in archery to separate large and small schools, so we are truly competing against the very best teams and individuals in the state. Our kids represented our small school quite well. That being said, we need some help. We are in need of new bows, arrows, targets, and replacement parts to repair our current bows. If you or your business would like to support our archery team, please reach out to me and I can give you information on how you can best help. Thank you, Coach Jeff Berendzen 573-469-8029

St. Stanislaus After School Care Job Opportunity

Our After School Care is looking for several employees for the 2024-2025 school year. This position is perfect for high schoolers and retired individuals. You can complete an application at www.diojeffcity.org/school-office and scroll down to job opportunities or contact Mrs. Forbis at tinaf@ststan.net or 573-636-7802.

Helias Catholic Youth Summer Camp Registration

Registration is now open for Helias Catholic High School's summer 2024 youth camps. This year's Crusader Camps include archery, baseball, basketball, cheerleading, cross country, dance, football, soccer, tennis, track and field, volleyball &wrestling. Crusader Camps span from late May to August for kindergarten through high school. Please visit www.heliascrusadercamps.com to learn more about Helias Catholic's summer camp opportunities and to register.

Request for Musicians & Vocalists

Anyone interested in participating in our music ministry as a vocalist or musician should contact Donna Halbrook at 573-230-5141. We would love for you to share your talents.

Collection Numbers for March 24, 2024

Parish Collection:

Sunday Offering\$ 12,244.00Loose Cash & Checks\$ 1,529.00Capital Improvements\$ 300.00Easter Special Collection\$ 190.00

St. Stanislaus parishioners are very generous—both of their talents and financially. You are appreciated! Please remember to write a separate check for anything outside of Sunday giving i.e. Samaritan Center, Memorial Masses, candles, etc. Thank you as this makes the processing of your financial gifts easier.

CHURCH CLEANING: Dana Staggs, Pam Stonner, Lanie Williams and Carla Stockman Please clean church before the week-end of April 6 and 7.

<u>Cemetery Grass Cutters for April</u> Larry Armstrong, Chairman; Brad Armstrong, Chuck Bailey, Paul Berendzen, Jim Bernskoetter, Gary Bilyeu, Leroy Bisges, Art Boeckmann, Earl Bruemmer and Mitch Distler.

Liturgical Role Schedule for April 6 and 7 - Second Sunday of Easter/Divine Mercy Sunday						
	Saturday, 5:30 PM	Sunday, 7:30 AM	Sunday, 10:30 AM			
Altar Server Easton Barbour Ava Rudolph		Hayden Kohlmeier Carson Williams	Bryson Raithel Luke Massman			
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion	Tony Albus	Ladies Sodality	Sharon Gulick			
Reader	Reader Julie Boeckman		Brenda Roling			
Rosary Leader	Lynn Albus	Ladies Sodality	Donna Bernskoetter			
Usher	Randy Boeckman Paul Rodeman Don VanLoo	Ladies Sodality	Gary Bilyeu Roger Bruemmer Ted Bruemmer			
Greeter Don & Gloria Lane		Ladies Sodality	Vicky Niekamp			
Offertory Melissa & Ben Wilbers		Ladies Sodality	Doug Kliethermes Family			
Music Ministry	James & Barbara Howard	Patty Rackers Tony & Darlene Luebbering Donna Halbrook Pete Dudenhoeffer	Renee Jurgensmeyer Connie Andrews			

Divine Mercy Chaplet

The past couple of years we have been singing the Divine Mercy Chaplet on Divine Mercy Sunday after the 10:30 am Mass. We would like to do that again this year, but we would also like to pray the Divine Mercy Novena as a Parish.

The Novena begins on Good Friday, so we would like to do the Stations of the Cross at 12 noon followed by the recitation of the Divine Mercy Chaplet lead by a member of the Legion of Mary.

The Chaplet schedule will be as follows;

Easter Sunday	March 31		Pray the Divine Mercy Chaplet on your own
Monday	April 1	8:30 am	Pray the Chaplet after 8:00 am Mass
Tuesday	April 2	6:00 pm	Pray the Chaplet after 5:30 pm Mass
Wednesday	April 3	8:30 am	Pray the Chaplet after 8:00 am Mass
Thursday	April 4	8:30 am	Pray the Chaplet after 8:00 am Mass
Friday	April 5	8:30 am	Pray the Chaplet after 8:00 am Mass
Saturday	April 6	9:00 am	Pray the Chaplet after First Saturday Meditation
Sunday	April 7	11:30 am	Sing the Chaplet after 10:30 am Mass

Heart of A Hero Men's Conference

The Men of Signum Crucis is hosting a men's conference at the Cathedral of St. Joseph on Friday, April 19 from 5:30 pm - 8:30 pm and Saturday, April 20 from 8:30 am - 3:30 pm. The cost is \$30 for either day, \$40 for both days and \$20 for students and includes midday Mass, adoration and confessions during the lunch break. See the flyer on the bulletin board in the back of church for more information and how to register.

Spiritual Opportunity

Join Monsignor Cox on an exciting Pilgrimage to Fatima and Lourdes with Barcelona September 15-24, 2024. Highlights include touring the town of Fatima and the parish church where the children Francisco, Jacinta and Lucia were baptized. Tour Aljustrel where the children lived and view the site of the fifth apparition. Tour the Cathedral of Burgos which is the third largest in Spain. Visit Lourdes where the Virgin Mary appeared in the Grotto to Bernadette a total of 18 times. Celebrate Mass at the crypt of La Sagrada Familia and a tour of this elaborate church in Barcelona. Tour brochures in the back of St. Stanislaus Church.

Upcoming Local Events

American Legion Aux #544, Westphalia, Craft & Vendor Event, Saturday, April 20 from 9 am - 2 pm at the Knights of Columbus Hall, 819 Hwy 63 South, Westphalia, MO.

St. Aloysius & St. Boniface Fried Chicken & Baked Ham Dinner Sunday, April 21 serving 11 am - 5:30 pm at St. Boniface in Koeltztown. Dine in or drive thru \$15 per meal.

<u>El Puente's Trivia Night</u>, Friday, May 3 at the Cathedral of St. Joseph in Jefferson City. Doors open at 6 pm. \$240 per table of 8 or \$30 per person. Register at www.elpuentemo.org or call 573-680-5035.

Running with the Angels 5K

Immaculate Conception School in Jefferson City is sponsoring a 5K run/walk at 6 pm on Friday, April 19. Medals will be given to the top 3 male and female finishers in each of the eight age groups. There will also be door prizes and snacks! Registration forms can be found under the school tab on our website: www.icjeffcity.diojeffcity.org or by contacting the school office (573.636.7680). T-shirts guaranteed to all participants who register by April 5th. We hope to see you at this fun event!

Helias Marching Band Trivia Night Fundraiser

Join us for the Helias Marching Bank Trivia Night Fundraiser! Enjoy a night of fun and comradery on April 19. Test your knowledge with exciting trivia and bid on awesome items in our silent auction. Support our talented musicians and make it a memorable evening. Grab your tickets now for a fantastic time and a great cause! Register by using the QR code on the flyer found on the bulletin board in back of church.

Blair Oaks Blood Drive

The Blair Oaks Blood Drive is on Thursday, May 9 from 1:30 pm - 5:30 pm in the Middle School. Your support will help get a scholarship for a Blair Oaks student.



www.midwestmarchforlife.com

Picnic Raffle Committee

Darrell Mantle and the Picnic Raffle Committee are asking all parishioners to consider donating a prize for the picnic raffle. Your cash donation would be used to purchase nice raffle items or would help to defray the cost of the large cash prizes. They would also like someone to sponsor the printing of the tickets. Anyone donating a prize will be recognized on the raffle tickets. In addition, every donation will be listed on a poster board displayed in the raffle stand on the day of the picnic. If you wish to donate toward a cash prize please make your check payable to St. Stanislaus Parish and forward to Darrell Mantle, 5828 Steeplegate Court, Wardsville, MO 65101. You can contact Darrell at 573-690-2147 to discuss your donation. He would like to hear from you by June 1 to meet printer deadlines. Thank you for considering a Picnic Raffle donation.

Cursillo Weekends

We live in difficult times. Values have changed in radical ways. Many Catholics find that making a Cursillo Weekend provides a sound strategy for life-long, vibrant growth in their relationships with God and others. On a Cursillo you will be guided by a priest, deacon and trained laity, in a prayerful and sacramental environment, to evaluate yourself, your relationship with God to discern how God is calling you to influence your family, your work environment, your neighborhood and the world. The next Cursillo weekends will take place in Camdenton for men on April 25 - 28 and for women on May 2 - 5.

An application is necessary and available through a sponsor. Please contact Mike Rackers at 573-680-2901 or Becky Sander, sander.becky@gmail.com, at 573-808-3758 for assistance.

